CORE AREA WASTEWATER TREATMENT
PROJECT BOARD RELEASES FINAL REPORT

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Victoria B.C., September 7,2016 — The Core Area Wastewater Treatment Project Board today released its
Final Report and accompanying Due Diligence Report, recommending a comprehensive plan for the region
that includes a single 108 megalitre/day plant for the tertiary treatment of wastewater at McLoughlin Point
in Esquimalt; a construction laydown area at Rock Bay in Victoria; a commitment to advance studies for a
wastewater treatment proposal for Colwood; a conveyancing system for the residual solids to be
transported by pipe to the Hartland landfill in Saanich; a plant for the treatment of residual solids at
Hartland landfill to produce Class A biosolids and interim storage of biosolids; a process to develop an
integrated resource management solution for waste in the CRD; and the development of a plan to improve
CRD sewage facilities to mitigate their impacts on host communities.

Project Board Chair Jane Bird said “We worked hard to find a solution that minimizes costs to taxpayers,
meets the regulatory and timing criteria, and responds to the interests of the surrounding community and
neighbourhoods. The plant design has a smaller footprint and larger setbacks. It is significantly revised to
provide better public access to the shoreline, extensive landscaping, and a budget for further refinements to
align with existing zoning guidelines and respond to concerns expressed by the residents of Esquimalt.”

The capital cost of the recommended proposal is approximately $765 million, significantly less expensive
than previous plans. Assuming the senior government contributions are in place, based onthe
methodology used by the CRD to allocate costs, the cost per CRD household ranges from about $146 per
year per household in Colwood to $344 per year per household in Oak Bay.

The business case describes the proposal and implementation strategy and includes a detailed project
budget. On September 14, 2016 the Project Board will ask the CRD to consider this report; receive it for
information, and approve the business case. If approved, the provincial and federal governments will
consider confirmation of their funding by September 30, 2016.

For more information:

e  Final Report: www.coreareawastewater.ca

e Chair's comments (4-minute video)
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http://www.crd.bc.ca/project/wastewater-planning/project-board
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=40mGAb6yGHM

Proposed revised design at McLoughlin Point




